NEW LONDON-SPRINGFIELD WATER SYSTEM PRECINCT
Commissioners Monthly Meeting Minutes

July 1, 2024

PRESENT: Kenneth Jacques (Chairman), John MacKenna (Commissioner), Richard (Rip) Cross
(Commissioner), Rob Thorp (Superintendent) and Rhonda Gauthier (Office Manager)

Others in attendance: Karen and Rich Epstein, John Ellis, Bebey Casey Laurie Shive and Kim
Hallquist

Chairman Jacques opened the meeting at 4:00 PM.

~Commissioner Cross moved to approve and accept the minutes of June 10, 2024, with two
minor corrections: adding clerk after Tracey Mackenna’s name and changing Rip to Cross on the
first page. Commissioner MacKenna seconded the motion. All in favor.

~The Income and Expenditure report for the year to date was reviewed. Commissioner Cross
moved to approve the report. Commissioner MacKenna seconded. All in favor

~ The Accounts payable and payroll were reviewed. Cross moved to approve and pay.
MacKenna seconded. All in favor.

~Chairman Jacques signed the new worker’s compensation sign from our insurance company,
Primex, and Rhonda will post it in the break room.

~The Superintendent’s report was read, and a discussion ensued —

The Board reviewed and approved the new water connection permit form. The form will be
posted on the website.

The Commissioners opened the meeting up to the Public —

Laurie Shive from Blue Loon Bakery came in to talk about the construction on Main Street. Ms.
Shive said that the construction is slowing her business down 15-20% from last year and she
thinks this is due to people thinking that Main Street businesses are closed during construction
and the limited amount of parking. The commissioners agreed to acquire some signs, have some
flyers made and post an ad in the Shopper.

There was some discussion on the timeline of the Main Street Construction. Most work should
be done before Labor Day.

Next Commissioner’s meeting is scheduled for July 1, 2024, at 4:00 PM.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:15 PM.
Respectfully Submitted, Rhonda L Gauthier



